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Editorial
Republicans should keep pledge on redistricting effort

Republicans shouldn't back off election promise

April 14, 2011

The transformation from hero to enemy doesn't take long in Albany.

Just a few short months ago, candidates for state Legislature flocked to sign a pledge to support an independent redistricting process. But too many of those Republican "heroes" have gone renegade, fearful of losing the slim majority they won in the Senate.

Apparently Republicans, including Sens. Michael Nozzolio, Jim Alesi, Joe Robach and George Maziarz, are hoping that voters with short memories will forget the campaign pledges. Worse, they must think voters who bought their reform spiel are fools. But now is the time to depoliticize redistricting. New York only gets a chance to redraw district lines every 10 years based on the census. But Senate Republicans want to drag out the process, making it too late to be in place for next year's redistricting process. If that happens, then forget about having district lines drawn independently rather than gerrymandered to appease political whims.

Just as Gov. Andrew Cuomo brokered an on-time budget deal between Assembly and Senate leaders, he'll need to get hands on. His bill calls for Democrats and Republicans to each get four appointments on a commission. Cuomo would also get four appointments, but he's reasonably offered two to the Senate Republican majority leader, who so far has rejected the offer. He should take it.

Republican Assemblyman Sean Hanna, after being called out by Ed Koch on Tuesday, saw the light and signed onto another independent redistricting bill. Senate Republicans should prove that they're not the political shysters they seem to be.
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